
May 11, 2021 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
TO:  Lincoln Parish Police Jury 
 
FROM:  The Public Works Committee 
 
SUBJECT: Committee Report 
 
The Public Works Committee of the Lincoln Parish Police Jury met at the Lincoln Parish 
Library Events Center, Tuesday, May 11, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. Present were:  Matt Pullin, 
Chair, Theresa Wyatt, T.J. Cranford, Logan Hunt, and Glenn Scriber. 
 
Matt Pullin called the meeting to order and Glenn Scriber delivered the invocation. 
 
Theresa Wyatt offered a motion, seconded by Logan Hunt, to approve the agenda as 
presented. The motion carried with the following votes: 
 
YEAS: Wyatt, Cranford, Hunt, Scriber, and Pullin 
 
First item on the agenda was to review the plat for Douglas Meadows, Phase 2. Mr. Neil 
DeForest was present for questions and comments. 
 
Next item on the agenda was the Capital Improvement Program revision for the Detention 
Center parking lot. Doug Postel, Parish Administrator, explained that the parking lot is in 
need of repairs due to wear and tear. After discussion, Logan Hunt offered a motion, 
seconded by Glenn Scriber, to recommend the Jury approve adding the Detention Center 
parking lot to the Capital Improvement Program and authorize contracting engineering. 
The motion carried with the following votes: 
 
YEAS: Wyatt, Cranford, Hunt, Scriber, and Pullin 
 
Next item on the agenda were requests for assistance from municipalities. Theresa Wyatt 
offered a motion, seconded by Logan Hunt, to recommend the Jury approve the Town of 
Choudrant’s request of filling potholes on multiple town roads. The motion carried with 
the following votes: 
 
YEAS: Wyatt, Cranford, Hunt, Scriber, and Pullin 
 
Next on the agenda was to consider request for assistance for the Town of Simsboro 
regarding an adjudicated property at Highway 80 and Martha Street. Mr. Postel explained 
that the property is a former service station and due to its deteriorating condition, the 
town has requested assistance to remove the structure. Mr. Postel recommended tabling 
the item until legal recourse is provided. Logan Hunt offered a motion recommending the 
Jury table the request, seconded by Glenn Scriber, to table the item until legal clarification 
is provided. The motion carried with the following votes: 
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YEAS: Wyatt, Cranford, Hunt, Scriber, and Pullin 
 
Next item on the agenda was a request for assistance for the Village of Vienna. Logan 
Hunt offered a motion, seconded by Theresa Wyatt, to recommend the Jury approve the 
Village of Vienna’s request of filling potholes in the Fleur de Lis subdivision. The motion 
carried with the following votes: 
 
YEAS: Wyatt, Cranford, Hunt, Scriber, and Pullin 
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
                                                         
Doug Postel                   Matt Pullin   
Parish Administrator              Chair   


